SHNA Board Meeting

14 September 2010

ATTENDANCE

Sally Miley, Bill Fitzpatrick, Janet Loewi, Shary Bisgard, Mary Beth Dunning, Carol Glazer, Any Nickels

MINUTES

The minutes of the June 22, 2010 and Aug. 3, 2010 meetings were approved with changes. Motion: Bisgard, Second: Dunning. 

5628 Lake Mendota Drive

George and Julia Ann Warren presented updated plans for their new garage. They have decided to build just one garage rather than the two that they had presented previously. They mentioned that the neighbors they approached were in favor of the project. Favorable comments were made by Board members.


5209 Harbor Court / This item was not covered as the owners were not present at the meeting.


TREASURER'S REPORT / Bill Fitzpatrick

The treasurer's report (see attached) was presented and approved. Donations and dues are “coming in well.” SHNA has $8,016.24 cash. It was decided that in the future, the neighborhood association would send the Village of Shorewood Hills a check for $50 plus the amount of cash donated at the 4th of July party for the use of the antique fire engine.

The following motion passed unanimously: “The SHNA Board recommends a resolution be presented to the membership at our fall membership meeting to allocate up to $5,000 for the implementation of the Spring Harbor Park Woods Management Plan, contingent on the availability of funds.” Motion: Fitzpatrick, Second: Bisgard

FALL MEETING AGENDA / Sally Miley

Sally Miley will contact Brad Murphy, Zoning Administrator for the City of Madison, to see if he or Tim Parks could speak about the commercial development approval process at our fall meeting. Erdman Holdings will also be asked to make a presentation if they decide to proceed with their application for redevelopment of the property at the corner of Whitney Way and University Ave. Any changes to the Fall Membership meeting agenda made after the fall newsletter is printed will be announced on the SHNA web site.

ERDMAN CENTER UPDATE/Janet Loewi, Shary Bisgard

The Erdman Center project was referred to a future meeting by the city’s Urban Design Committee. Erdman Holdings was asked to further refine their presentation, adding detail to their Zoning Text and amenities to the project. The project will not go to the Plan Commission on Sept. 20, as they had hoped. Mark Clear had reported that the Erdman holdings are deciding whether it wants to proceed with the project. Alder Clear will keep us informed of future meeting dates and the Erdman’s plans to proceed.

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT / Shary Bisgard

The committee is meeting every other month. The city now plans to rebuild University Avenue in 2012, but will complete some utility work and additional planning in 2011.

GARDEN/PARKS UPDATE / Sally Miley

· Faith Fitzpatrick has submitted a revised version of the Spring Harbor Park Woods Management Plan to the City of Madison Parks Department. The Board thanks Faith for her hard work. 

· A portion of the west end of the Spring Harbor beach is eroding. Sally has asked city engineering to see what can be done to repair the beach and prevent further damage.

NEXT MEETING: October 12, 2010, 7:00 PM

